NCEDC Quarterly Meeting Minutes, May 5, 2009

2:00 Eastern; 1:00 Central; 12:00 Mountain; and 11:00am Pacific Time

Attendees: 



Wasn’t able to capture, please insert if you know



Mary Mercer



Amy Sharp



Elizabeth Bishop



Rob Boy



Katie Keiling


Tom Gannon


Marilyn Hammond


Amy Hewitt


Melina Danko


Diane Lenz

Mary opened the meeting, began with a discussion of the prior meeting’s minutes.  No additions were suggested, move was made to approve minutes, and minutes were approved.

Approval of February Steering Committee Meeting minutes

 

I. Chair Report - AUCD Board Update – Mary Mercer
A. During the February Retreat, the communication committee convened.  Mary didn’t have notes with her from the April Board Meeting, but would provide additional information at a later time if it seemed important to the Council
B. Recent Board calls have been discussing the upcoming stimulus funding, and the impact on UCEDDs – how UCEDDs might be able to use that money
C. 2010 Appropriation Strategy has asked for a 6 million increase. Four million would go to increase funding for all centers, 2 million would go towards training activities, and 1 million would be dedicated to funding a new UCEDD.
D. Focus/priorities this year have been recruiting members who might be minorities, but more direction is needed from the multicultural committee on how to make this possible.

E. Additional focuses have been on reaching out to consumer groups, finding a way to introduce via email to consumer group.  
F. Focus has also been placed on increasing the outreach to state Developmental Disabilities directors.
G. Oksana has been a tremendous resource in a variety of capacities.  She is working to compare different web-based tools and strategies, and how we can best use them.  She has worked towards creating a social networking website, for webmasters that all UCEDD webmasters have been invited to participate in.  This will hopefully allow further integration and information sharing between all UCEDDs, and the ability to compare best practices, and help troubleshoot problems

H. The Council Chairs have voted to present on Transition, Health Employment, and education as the focus for the Training Symposium at AUCD.
I. Sponsors are being requested for AUCD, so if anyone has ideas of who might be interested in exhibiting, or getting exposure at the conference, please contact Lora Martin at AUCD.

II. Workgroup Reports

A. Emergency Preparedness – Tom Gannon

1. Small Report – Still working to get additional members on board.  If there is interest at individual UCEDDs, please contact Tom directly.  There was some success in recruiting one more member to the Emergency Preparedness Workgroup. (double the members!)
2. The workgroup plans to develop and prepare materials for emergency preparedness.
3. Rob Boy suggested contacting Angela Weaver at the Oregon UCEDD (OIDD) She, with the Oregon Office on Disability & Health, has begun developing a training and guide based on this very idea.

4. Elizabeth suggested contacting Vanderbilt – similar work is going on there.

5. Mary will connect people from her UCEDD with Tom as well.
B. Violence Prevention – Marilyn Hammond

1. Not on Call – no report

C. Self- Determination -Katie Keiling

1. This workgroup started with idea of creating a way to share resources, then discovered there was a UCED partnership with a grant who is already doing this.  No need to duplicate effort. 
2. A website is being created via the National Self-Determination Alliance.
3. The workgroup is now waiting for Carl Caulkins to contact them for assistance, and no information has been provided yet.  

D. Direct Support – Amy Hewitt

1. Not on Call, but an email was sent last week to people who were in her work group at the annual meeting.   June 3 will be the next call (first call?)  Mary/Katie gave quick update.  10AM time for June 3.  Amy was looking at specifically targeting legislative issues.
III. Standing Committee Reports
A. Information Dissemination – Melina Danko

1. Since the last NCEDC quarterly call, there have been two conference calls.  Each have been informative, successful, and well-received.  This is an active group, with lots of collaboration and participation.

a) The most recent topic was on accessible PDFs and the web – the speaker from Vanderbilt – talked about PDFs about making them accessible, and how to further advance accessibility on websites.  Tom Conway talked a little bit about accessible web design.  Sandra will provide notes from this call, to post online.
b) Next month is too difficult to schedule, so will hopefully be back on in June.  
c) More topics have been narrowed down:  July 14. Jackie Stone from Kennedy Krieger, tips for facilitating understanding between states and UCEDs .

d) Amy Cline from the Oregon UCED will present on Disseminating Research to public (knowledge translation) on September 15.  

IV. NCEDC outreach and TA to new members (Amy Sharp and Elizabeth Bishop)

A. Amy/Elizabeth.  Amy:  Looked at the list of people at the national meeting, the others who were on listserv, and checked to see if they were still actually there.

1. Narrowed down the list of UCEDs who were not represented, and found out who needed to be added.

2. 10 centers need to be called, no one person specifically slotted to the job title.  Need to identify those people, and encourage them to participate.
V. Sharing Continuing Education Offerings & Resources - Learning Objects Repository (Mary)

Mary:  We are looking to find a place where we could share (video clips, products, learning activities, assessment tools) anything that could be used in a continuing education opportunity that could work for other UCEDs)

Oksana:  SharePoint is the product being used.  In general, this is the easiest – already set up on the AUCD server.  Oksana is working to expand the application to include the repository.  There will be a separate login for each UCED to give access to all relevant pages.

SharePoint is somewhat hidden at this point – just the beginning of the process, for discussion.


By clicking on the link from the home page, the user will be directed to the correct navigation based on their login information. 


The design and layout is flexible at this point 
Elizabeth: How will users get access to this site?   
Oksana: There will be a form available to request access – this form will be available on the AUCD website.

Anonymous users will come to the public site, find options on locations they want access to.  They will receive information on how to request additional access, but most information will be restricted.
Elizabeth:  Will this site include just AUCD network access, or outside network folks? 

Oksana: Anybody can be let in, they will have access to just this site.  

Mary: Will anyone who logs in be able to post?  Any restrictions?

Oksana: SharePoint is flexible, so we can decide any of those items at a later point.  Can be changed or modified later.

Lots of flexible options with SharePoint – notifications, emails, etc., etc.,etc

